
1

Polly Heintz

From: Scott Hanson <srey55@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, December 2, 2024 7:56 AM
To: #CI-StPaul_Ward1; Anika Bowie; Karen Hanson
Subject: Please Read the  October 29 In$ight St. Paul  Report follow the suggestions

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 
 
Dear Anika, 
Karen and I live on Ashland Ave in your city council district.  And we are very thankful to our neighbors who researched and wrote 
the In$sight St. Paul report. 
 
We have been really concerned at the steep increase in our property taxes for several years and the extra sales tax from the city 
and county are really expensive every time we buy something - even when we order it on Amazon.  There is no way to avoid it 
unless you drive to Eagan! 
. 
And when we read the City recently bought an electric fire truck, we thought that really was an egregious waste of our 
communities resources when there is so much crime, public drug abuse, litter, etc in our community.  They mayor has really lost 
his way. 
 
But, when we read about the In$sight St Paul report on St. Paul's Spending decisions, the degree of financial mismanagement 
really became apparent.  The light has gone on to see how poorly the city is being run. 
 
I am sure, this is not the challenge you imagined when you ran, but this is your opportunity to make a real difference to make St. 
Paul a better and more sustainable community. 
   
Please read the October 29 In$ight St. Paul  Report report, and champion the suggestions.  Unneeded spending needs to stop for 
some time to let the tax base catch up with the cities existing commitments.  The problem will only get worse as the Downtown 
office values collapse. 
 
The Suggestions by the team are as follows and I think they are really good ones and practical to follow: 
 
Cut 20 full time positions, but none from Police, Fire, Parks and Public Works. Focus all cuts on Mayor’s office and 
administration, Planning, City Attorney, HR, and others.  Estimate about a $100k savings per position for a total 
of $2M savings and 1% cut in the levy. 

  

Place a hiring freeze on any full time positions that become vacant in 2025, except for essential positions in 
Police, Fire and PW.  Not sure of the savings here because I don’t know the vacancy rate or staff turnover, but HR 
should be have the data. Based on my management experience at Hennepin County, one could expect a $1-2M 
cost savings for the year. You should ask HR what the savings could be. 

  

Freeze all out-of-state travel for staff in 2025. Avoid any future major purchases that depend on grant funding 
that may not come to fruition, like the electric fire truck.  That mistake was almost a 1% levy increase. 

  

Delay for one year all new park facility proposals in the Capital Improvement Budget until Parks can tell you how 
much property tax funding will be needed to operate, program maintain these new facilities.  This includes the 
River Walk, Athletic Complex, River Learning Center, new fountains, etc.  There are several million dollars of 
savings here. 
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Decertify the TIF at 1919 University which expires on12/31/24. Not a lot of extra dollars here but money would 
come into the General Fund. 

  

For new revenue, I suggest: 

  

Seek out voluntary PILOTs from non-profits in 2025.  Assume receiving $2M from organizations during 2025, 
which would reduce the levy by 1%. Challenge the mayor and administration to get this done. 

  

Seek a PILOT from the state legislature for all the state and metro council facilities.  This should be in the city’s 
legislative request.  FYI, in my opinion the city ALWAYS has too many funding requests that makes legislators 
wonder what really is the city’s priority. Please keep the requests to a couple of items that help reduce the tax 
levy, not commit to projects that will require property taxes resulting in increases to the levy. 
 
Thanks so much for your leadership, help and support. 
 
Sincerely, 
Scott and Karen Hanson 
 
 


